

TRANSPORTATION ADVISORY COMMITTEE

Arlington Planning Department, 730 Mass Ave, Arlington MA, c/o Laura Wiener

To: Kevin Greeley, Chair, Board of Selectmen, Arlington, MA

From: Transportation Advisory Committee (TAC)

Subject: Member Reappointments **Date:** December 15, 2015, 2015

This is to request reappointment of Scott Smith and Melissa Laube to new four-year terms as members of the Transportation Advisory Committee. Their existing terms expire on December 31, 2015.

Scott Smith is currently the longest serving member of the committee and provides very important institutional memory to the committee's deliberations in additional to his professional expertise in the area of transportation planning. He represents precincts 1–7.

Melissa Laube is a newer member of the committee who also provides professional experience and expertise in transportation planning. She has been a valuable addition to the committee and represents precincts 8-14.

Respectfully submitted,

Howard Muise - TAC Chair

OFFICE OF THE BOARD OF SELECTMEN

KEVIN F. GREELEY, CHAIR DIANE M. MAHON, VICE CHAIR DANIEL J. DUNN STEVEN M. BYRNE JOSEPH A. CURRO, JR.



730 MASSACHUSETTS AVENUE TELEPHONE 781-316-3020 781-316-3029 FAX

TOWN OF ARLINGTON MASSACHUSETTS 02476-4908

December 16, 2015

Melissa Laube 27 Langley Road Arlington, MA 02474

Re: Reappointment: Transportation Advisory Committee

Dear Ms. Laube:

Please be advised that the Board of Selectmen will be discussing your reappointment to the above-named at their meeting to be held on Monday, December 21st at 6:00 p.m. in the Selectmen's Chambers, Town Hall, 2nd Floor. It is not a requirement that you attend the meeting.

Very truly yours, BOARD OF SELECTMEN

Marie a. Kripilban

Marie A. Krepelka Board Administrator

MAK:fr

OFFICE OF THE BOARD OF SELECTMEN

KEVIN F. GREELEY, CHAIR DIANE M. MAHON, VICE CHAIR DANIEL J. DUNN STEVEN M. BYRNE JOSEPH A. CURRO, JR.



730 MASSACHUSETTS AVENUE TELEPHONE 781-316-3020 781-316-3029 FAX

TOWN OF ARLINGTON MASSACHUSETTS 02476-4908

December 16, 2015

Scott Smith 39 Amherst Street Arlington, MA 02474

Re: Reappointment: Transportation Advisory Committee

Dear Mr. Smith:

Please be advised that the Board of Selectmen will be discussing your reappointment to the above-named at their meeting to be held on Monday, December 21st at 6:00 p.m. in the Selectmen's Chambers, Town Hall, 2nd Floor. It is not a requirement that you attend the meeting.

Very truly yours, BOARD OF SELECTMEN

Marie a. Kripilko for

Marie A. Krepelka Board Administrator

MAK:fr